
Worship in 2020  
 
Hard to believe that we’re already a month into the New Year. And not just a new year, but a whole new 
decade! For those of you who began 2020 with a New Year’s resolution, how’s it going so far? Are you sticking 
with whatever it is you resolved to start doing or stop doing? They say that the first month is the hardest…just 
make it to February and the remaining 11 months will be a piece of cake. (Unless, of course, you resolved to 
give up cake in 2020. If that’s you, I apologize profusely and recommend wholeheartedly that you come up with 
a more appropriate motivational analogy.) Although I’ve never been one to do the New Year’s resolution thing, 
I can tell you from experience that there is something exhilarating about using the occasion of the New Year to 
embark on a new challenge, to try something you’ve never tried before, or to change up a routine that’s 
perhaps become a little too comfortable.  
 
My New Year exhilaration began back in October…back when I began working on my 2020 preaching plan 
and decided to break up my comfortable sermon routine by trying an approach I’ve never tried before. For me, 
that’s “sermon series” preaching. What makes this approach new and challenging isn’t just preparing and 
preaching a series, per se. The challenge for me is planning the entire year around back-to-back series.  
 
So, this year our services are going to be tied to four to six week stretches on a specific topic or specific book 
of the Bible. Our first series, beginning January 25/26, is entitled “Worship Is _____,” is a four-week focus on 
what it means to worship God with our entire being; with all your heart, soul, mind and strength. And then, 
throughout the six Sundays in Lent, we’ll immerse ourselves in an “I AM” Lenten series; a study of Jesus’ “I 
am…” statements (“I am the Bread of Life,” “I am the Good Shepherd,” “I am the Gate,” etc.) as found in John’s 
Gospel. That just gets us through to Easter.  
 
If you’re wondering what my challenge has to do with anyone besides me, keep in mind that this 2020 sermon 
series approach is in-tended to challenge ALL of us. I pray that parking on a single topic or specific book within 
God’s Word will challenge all of us with the opportunity to dig deeper. And, the deeper we dig in to God’s 
revealed Word, the more we’re challenged to align ourselves with what it says. But, as with anything else in 
life, you only get out of it what you put into it. Meaning, we all have to willingly accept the challenge to dive 
deeper by fully engaging and participating. If we do, then the deeper we dive, the more we’ll find ourselves 
being transformed.  
 
So, to help us fully engage and participate, beginning with the first Sunday of the “Worship Is _____” series, 
you’ll be provided a wor-ship outline as a way to follow along and even take notes if you choose. Additionally, 
each week our Adult Sunday school teachers will be emailed a one-page lesson plan/talking points of the 
previous weekend’s sermon that may be used to guide their class discussions. Having the Sunday school 
classes a week behind allows anyone who may have missed worship to listen to the recorded message on the 
website or via our New McKendree phone app during the week and therefore be prepared for the class 
discussion on Sunday. (Sunday school teachers and classes: this is merely an option. If you’re already 
engaged in a fruitful curriculum, by all means, stick with it!)  
 
I’ve got a feeling that 2020 is going to be a challenging year on many fronts. In addition to all the turmoil 
swirling about in our world and nation at-large, as Methodists we’re challenged by the yet to be determined 
changes within our denomination. So, what can we, as a New McKendree church family do during this “wait 
and see” season? We can pray and, as a family, use this wait and see season wisely by digging deep into 
God’s Word.  
 

Your brother in Christ, 

 


